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Democrats Deny Homebuyer Tax Credit, Twice
(Washington, DC) – Today, House Democrats again denied Congressman Heller’s (R-NV) amendment to expand the homebuyer tax credit.  Heller first offered his amendment during the Ways and Means mark-up hearing on American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (H.R. 1) which was defeated by the Democrat majority.  House Rules Committee will not allow the consideration of the amendment during the upcoming floor debate of H.R. 1.     
“Nevada has been hit hard by the economic downturn.  Getting home foreclosures under control and the housing market healthy is a key component to economic recovery not only in Nevada, but across the nation.  The housing industry accounts for 16% of our economy.  It is unfortunate that the majority party is unwilling to cut big government spending to help jumpstart a job creating sector of our economy and promote affordable home ownership,” said Heller.       
The homebuyer tax credit currently gives first time buyers a $7,500 tax credit.  Heller’s amendment would expand the homebuyer tax credit’s timeframe to December 31, 2009, instead of June 30, 2009 under current law; expand eligibility to any purchaser of a primary residence, not just first-time homebuyers; and require purchasers to make a 5% down payment to qualify and promote responsible homeownership. 
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